


MEETING NOTES 
 
 
 

CASE NO.:  RO0099 
SITE ADDRESS:   4930 Coliseum Way, Oakland 
DATE:  August 13, 2009 
MEETING LOCATION:  ACEH office 

 
 

PARTICIPANTS: 
Jerry Wickham, ACEH 
Donna Drogos, ACEH 
Anne Conner, PG&E 
Erin Zavarin, AMEC Geomatrix 
 
 
There was no formal agenda for the meeting.  The primary topic of the meeting was the 
PG&E request to go through the MOA process to transfer the case to DTSC. 
 

• PG&E has requested DTSC oversight through MOA process for this case.  PG&E 
is not dissatisfied with ACEH oversight but they want the option to obtain clean 
closure for the case. 

• PG&E submitted their request for MOA process but have not heard back. 
• PG&E legal department want their sites to go through the more rigorous closure 

process with DTSC. 
• Donna Drogos indicated that MOA process should be for new cases and not for 

transferring existing cases. 
• Jerry Wickham indicated that the PG&E case should not be split from the other 

three cases.  If DTSC takes the PG&E case, they would need to take all four cases 
as it does not make sense to split cases with a commingled plume. 

• Next step for the four cases is to arrange a meeting with all four parties to develop 
a plan of action for the chlorobenzenes. 

• PG&E will prepare a site history for the 5051 Coliseum Way site. 


